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                                   CITY OF WALTHAM

                         WALTHAM DISABILITY SERVICES

COMMISSION

119 School Street

Waltham Massachusetts 02451  

                               Minutes of Regular Meeting 

MARCH 2, 2012     
The Members of the Disabilities Services Commission met in Regular Session on March 2, 2012 at 110 Pond Street, Waltham, MA.  The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 8:30 A.M.

Members attending were:  

Present:                                                                          Absent:

Mark A. Johnson                                                            None                                                        

Jerry LeBlanc 

Robert Marcou

Joann Stone 

Pamela Jones                                                                 

Jane Demers

Adam Maher
MINUTES

The minutes of the Annual Meeting of February 3, 2012 were reviewed.

Upon a motion by Jerry LeBlanc and second by Robert Marcou, it was

VOTED:
The minutes of the Annual Meeting of February 3, 2012           

                        be accepted as presented.

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

FINANCES

The DSC reviewed verbal quotes solicited by Chairperson Johnson for the ADA Transition Plan. The prices range from $500-$4,000 per Municipal Building. The DSC agreed the plan must move forward with guidance from Mayor McCarthy and the Waltham Law Department. 

The Commission reviewed transferring funds to supply two additional Thermal Imaging Cameras for the Waltham Fire Department  

Upon a motion by Pamela Jones and second by Joann Stone, it was

VOTED:     That the Disability Services Commission transfer $18,920 from the General Account 

                     to a new account named WFD equipment to fund the purchase of two additional   

                    Thermal Imaging Cameras and accessories. 

.  

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.  

The Commission reviewed transferring funds for Police Details for violators of Disabilities  

Parking Regulations 

Upon a motion by Gerry LeBlanc and second by Adam Maher, it was

VOTED:     That the Disability Services Commission transfer $50,000 from the 

                    General Account to fund Police Details.

.  

Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.  

The Commission reviewed transferring funds from the DSC General Account to the account named Handicapped Affairs Other
Upon a motion by Gerry LeBlanc and second by Adam Maher, it was

VOTED:     That the Disability Services Commission transfer $5,000 from the 

                    General Account to Handicapped Affairs Other account
Poll of the vote was unanimous and the Chairperson declared the motion carried.

WHA SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE

The DSC Scholarship Committee reviewed the progress they have made in meeting with Waltham High School Officials on the outline of requirements for students to be award the Jerry LeBlanc Scholarships available to graduating seniors in June 2012.
ORGANIZATIONAL, CONTRUCTION & FINANCIAL GOALS OF THE DSC FOR 2012

STATEMENT OF OBJECTIVES:

To address disability issues throughout the year and within the Waltham Community. To direct and assist those with disabilities with their varied concerns and requests.

Supply funding in an effort to effectively remove barriers in the City.  Provide assistance to access educational information such as seminars on discrimination of persons with disabilities and EMT training for the community, citizens and city officials.  Review all city buildings to determine compliance with accessibility.  Explore the need for accessibility equipment within public buildings (i.e. audio and video assistive, devices, assistive wheelchairs), investigate and evaluate types.  The DSC will reach out to the Waltham School department’s Special Education Department to determine their needs as they relate to the disabled students.

DESCRIPTION OF OUTPUT STATEMENT:

During the past fiscal years the Commission has provided funding to allow the WFD to purchase three thermo imagining devices, provided the Waltham School system with equipment for persons with disabilities and scholarship money for graduation seniors at the High School. 
The DSC has also provided defibrillators for City buildings. Portable accessible toilets were also provided at various city events.  The DSC has worked with the traffic department to install countdown devices at several intersection traffic signals and to modify some of the van accessible HP parking spaces along Moody Street.
SCHEDULING OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING  
There being no apparent scheduling conflict with the routine date for the next meeting, the next scheduled Regular Meeting will be held at the Waltham Housing Authority Offices at 110 Pond St., Waltham, MA on April 6, 2012 at 8:30 a.m.

There being no further business rightly before the Board, upon a motion by Jerry LeBlanc and second by Joann Stone, it was unanimously voted to adjourn.

The Chairperson declared the meeting adjourned at 9:05.  

The following documents were available to Commission Members at the meeting of March 2, 2012.   
The Minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 3, 2012 

February 28, 2012 letter from Councilor at Large, Diane LeBlanc regarding Waltham’s ADA Transition Plan 
